2024/25 Annual Report – Trimley St Martin Poor’s Allotment Charity 

Once again the allotments have had a productive year, this year at full capacity. We continue to have a small waiting list but encourage anyone thinking of taking on an allotment to contact the Parish Clerk for more information.
The gifting of the footpath land to the Trust has finally been completed with thanks to Flagship not only for this generous gift of the land but also for covering the legal fees incurred by the Trust.
We would like to say Thank you to Graham Murton who has made an enormous effort in clearing the central camber on the drive way, making it a much safer place to drive and walk. Thanks also go to Lorraine Eve for the regular supply of horse manure that is very much appreciated by the holders.
The Trust continues to welcome requests for financial assistance. This year we have been able to assist with wet weather outfits for a local nursery as well as small handouts for one off hardship expenses and utility bills.  All future requests may be direct or via a third party.  If you have any questions regarding the assistance available please feel free to contact one of the Trustees whose details are available from the Parish Clerk. Assistance can include educational tools or uniform, hospital transport costs, as well as hardship help or one off assistance with utility bills. This list is not exhaustive and all requests will be sympathetically & compassionately considered.
Fingers crossed that the current beautiful weather stays with us for the season  and all plot holders have a successful year.
The Trustees,
Trimley St Martin Poor’s Allotment Charity.

